Kate Ervin 
1021 S 8th Ave
Tucson, AZ 85701 
sonoita@gmail.com
(520) 222-6190 



July 25, 2023 



The Honorable Sandra Thompson 
Federal Housing Finance Agency 
400 7th Street SW 
Washington, D.C. 20219

Dear Director Thompson,

Re: FHFA Request for Information on Tenant Protections

I am writing to express my sincere appreciation for the opportunity to provide feedback on the Federal Housing Finance Agency's Request for Information on tenant protections. As both a small business owner and a homeowner in Tucson, AZ, I have experienced firsthand the detrimental effects of the housing affordability crisis on my community.

As a small business owner with several employees residing in different states, I have witnessed the distressing impact of the housing instability crisis on my team and my business. Many of my valued employees have been forced to relocate between states due to the unaffordability of housing in their previous locations. As an employer, this situation is a source of great concern and uncertainty. The risk of losing talented team members to higher-paying jobs in more affordable areas poses a significant challenge to the continuity and growth of my business.

While I genuinely wish to support my employees by offering higher wages to account for the rising cost of living, I find myself constrained by the financial realities of my business. My customers, who are highly price-sensitive, cannot absorb substantial price hikes to generate increased revenue for my company. As a result, I am left with the difficult decision of increasing prices, which feels precarious, or risking the financial well-being of my employees.

Furthermore, as a homeowner who works from my home near downtown Tucson, I am deeply troubled by the visible homelessness in my neighborhood and adjoining neighborhoods. Witnessing so many unhoused individuals in my community highlights the pressing issue of housing instability and its impact on the lives of our most vulnerable residents. Instead of viewing these individuals as a nuisance, I am disheartened by the structural issues that have led to this situation.

The housing affordability crisis not only affects renters but also has far-reaching consequences for homeowners like myself. The instability and lack of affordable housing options contribute to broader challenges within our community. I firmly believe that comprehensive renter protections are essential for fostering a stable and thriving community.

I urge the FHFA to recognize the critical role that housing stability plays in supporting local economies and communities at large. By implementing measures such as source of income protections, "just cause" eviction standards, rent gouging protections, and ensuring safe, healthy housing for renters and their families, we can collectively work towards a stronger, more equitable future for all.

I sincerely hope that the FHFA will carefully consider the perspectives of renters, employers, and homeowners alike in formulating policies that address the urgent housing challenges faced by our nation. Your thoughtful attention to this matter can bring about positive change and contribute to a more just and prosperous society.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,


Kate Ervin 
Catalina Solutions LLC (business owner)
Tucson Alliance for Housing Justice (member)

